
Abbe Springs Ranches HoA Board of Directors
Minutes of Special Meeting

10/2/2009

The teleconference meeting of the Abbe Springs Ranches Board of Directors (BOD) was called to order
at 7:05 pm MST by President Marshall Adams. Also present were Vice President Susan Clair.
Treasurer Kat Brown, and Secretary Nancy Crowley.

Secretary Report: The previous two meeting minutes are in circulation for signatures.

Treasurer's Report:

The treasurer emailed the financial report to the board members prior to the meeting. The board
reviewed the balance sheet, income and expenses, actual vs budget, and outstanding receivables.
There is an outstanding payable for the attorney retainer that we have not received a-bill for. The
amount due for finance and late fees is increasing. A motion was made to accept the balance sheet
and income statement as presented and was approved.

Outstanding Receivables. Some members have paid past dues. lt is possible that 5 more members will
have to be sent to the lawyer for legal action at the next annual meeting. The board decided to send a
registered letter to each of the members in arrears telling them that they need to pay the past dues
before the 2010 annual meeting or legal action will be taken. For the members that are already in the
hands of the HOA attorney, there are petitions to enforce in 2 counties so that the HOA is on a list as a
creditor on their primary residence. Therefore, the HOA will be paid if the residences are sold.

To-Do List:

Bookkeepinq Costs: The treasurer has been keeping track of the hours spent to see what it would cost
to outsource the bookkeeping duties.

c&Rs. This action is complete. The ballot failed due to lack of votes.

Grazinq Permit. The president had a discussion about the grazing permit with the person in the county
managing the permit since the decision was made to continue the grazing allotment in Abbe Springs.
There is no avenue to pursue a change to the decision about the grazing permit. The decision did nor
take into consideration that there is private land in the grazing area. New Mexico is a fence out state, so
it is up to each land owner to fence out the cattle.

Phone service. The Vice President said that she was told there would be no update for the next 6
months when she checked in July.

Wells. The secretary sent in the list of wells in Abbe Springs to the lawyer that is fighting the wells in
San Augustin plains.

Old Business:



lssue for Full Membership Vote. The board discussed the wording on the guidance for requesting that
an issue be put out for the general membership for a vote at the annual meeting. The decision was that
the issue would be sent for a full membership vote if one third of the members present at the meetrnq
make the request.

Road maintenance. The HOA has spent about $45K on road maintenance since the HOA has taken
over from the developer.

C&R Violations.

Lot 50. The board discussed actions to date and agreed to send a letter to the home owner with four
compromise positions.

Lot22. The home owner is in arrears on dues and is in the hands of the HOA attornev so the board has
agreed to table the violation until the dues issue has been addressed.

Lot 81. This is a C&R issue, not a violation. A letter was sent to the home owner stating that the issue
was not a violation if it was remedied within 9 months.

C&R Communication. The board discussed how the membership can be reminded about the contenrs
of the C&Rs. The board decided to put some highlights of the C&Rs and some reminders on the web
site and in the annual mailing. The president will draft documents for the board review.

New Business:

Cell tower inquirv. One lot owner has inquired about placing a cell tower on their property. The property
owners were told they need to send a written request to get a variance of the C&Rs for the height
restrictions. The board has not received the written request so the issue is on hold.

Forest Service Inquirv on Cattle Access. The Forest Service has asked if the HOA is interested in
sharing in the cost of a fence that would restrict the access of the cattle onto Abbe Springs private
property, and in cattle crossing across the roads. The Forest Service will be looking at Federal funding
for a fence on the west side of 123 and for metal swing gates in the transitions between the private land
and the public land. lf the HOA does not want to have to open and close gates to get to some of the
property, they would have to purchase cattle guards. The board will discuss this issue at the annua,
meeting.

HOA Attornev Review. The attorney has not been as responsive as the board would like. There have
been many long delays in getting responses. The president will talk to the attorney about these issues.

Policv to email correspondence to onlv one owner of record when there is more than one owner. The
board has had issues with mailings to multiple owners of one lot. The board voted unanimously that
there should be one point of contact for each property.

Policv on reimbursable expenses. The board needs to determine which expenses would be reimburseo
by the HOA. lf a board member decides to not charge the HOA for the expenses, the expense would
show up on the expense sheet and the money would be shown as donated by the board member. The
president will develop a list of possible expenses that could be charged to the HOA.

Court compensation policv. The board discussed court compensations and decided to defer coming up
with a policy.



Annual Meetinq. The annual meeting will be on 6 March 2010. The president will try to go to the countyoffices during his next visit and get an up to date list of property owners. The secretary will look intomeeting locations in Magdalena. Because no one called into last year's the meeting, t'hat ability will notbe offered this year. The board will institute a policy that if anyone takes the floor at the meeting thatthey identify themselves and their lot number. The president will draft an agenda at the meeting andsend it out for comment. The secretary and the treasurer will get together Jn the content and the timrngof the mailings. The next board meeting will be immediately rottowirig the annuat membership meetrno.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:06 pM MST.

DATED: November 3, 2009 Minutes presented by:

Marshall Adams, President


